
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shropshire Parent Carer Council  

Monthly Newsletter. 

 February 2024 

Welcome to PACC’s monthly newsletter.  

If you have any questions or require any further information, 

please email:  

info@paccshropshire.org.uk 

 

PACC has been working hard to improve how it shares information with the 
Shropshire SEND Community, as part of this the PACC Annual Report for the period 
November 2022 to October 2023, has taken on a new look.  Our Annual Report is now 
structured around our three new work area headings: 

• Influence & Change 
• Information Provision 
• Community Support 

Each work area is has a specific colour reflecting PACC's branding and to help identify 
in broad terms what the information is about. 

Our hope is that this brings more clarity to our role and ensures that the Shropshire 
SEND Community’s has a good understanding of what we do and how we work.  We 
have also taken the opportunity to share some of the lovely photographs we have to 
celebrate the amazing children and young people who are at the heart of our 
community.  

PACC Annual Report 

SEND Transport is currently under review by Shropshire Council. PACC have 

shared several updates over the last 12 months about this and have made 

representations to Shropshire Council encouraging coproduction throughout 

the process. They have now announced engagement sessions are to be 

delivered where families can present their views on SEND Transport options 

and inform the process further. 

We would encourage families to consider how not having SEND Transport 

would impact your lives, how the provision can be improved, and how the 

process of applying and accessing transport can be delivered so that families 

feel supported and cared for. 

To help us understand how we can help shape the best SEND Transport 

offer that we can through this situation, we would like to hear more about 

your experiences. 

SEND Transport Survey 

http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/ShropsPACC
mailto:info@paccshropshire.org.uk
http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/pacc-rsquo-s-annual-report-published
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=8-Ry0vSxDkyIYEnABJKdr7B0zd5G8TRNvyFWlzwWhCRUNVNYVFpQM0JETjE3TzQyTEg5NEQ0RU8wRS4u
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=8-Ry0vSxDkyIYEnABJKdr7B0zd5G8TRNvyFWlzwWhCRUNVNYVFpQM0JETjE3TzQyTEg5NEQ0RU8wRS4u


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
SEND IASS - Influencing Change, PACCs input towards 

recommissioning process. 

 
SEND Information Advice and Support Services are funded nationally to provide free impartial, confidential, and accurate 

information, advice and support about education, health and social care for children, young people and their parents on 

matters relating to special educational needs and disability 0-25years. The provision of information, advice and support 

should help to promote independence and self-advocacy for children, young people, and parents. Chapter 2 of the SEND 

Code of Practice sets out the role and activities of an IASS and should be read alongside the national standards for the 

service. SEND IASS is funded by a national grant that is awarded to all Local Authorities to distribute as they see fit. The 

Citizens Advice Bureau are currently contracted by Shropshire Council to deliver SEND IASS locally. Shropshire Council 

are in the process of recommissioning the service as they have a duty to retender the contract after a certain amount of 

time. PACC has been involved in the initial discussions about this process and what is working or not working about the 

current service.  Based on feedback from families PACC has produced a short documents outlining what families would 

like the Shropshire IASS Service to look like. 

 

 

http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/send-iass-influencing-change-paccs-input-towards-recommissioning-process


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It has been reported by BBC Radio Shropshire this week that Beam, the mental health and neurodivergent support 

drop in service is being closed. PACC have followed this up with the Integrated Care Board who commission Midlands 

Partnership Foundation Trust , who sub contract this element of support to The Childrens Society. 

We have been reassured the service of an early intervention offer to support mental health and neurodivergent needs 

has not been de-commissioned, but it is under review and will be redesigned to provide a more accessible and more 

effective offer. 

MPFT are exploring how this can be delivered differently to address the issues the SEND Community, and others, have 

raised with the limited locations and challenging timings of drop in sessions offered under the current provider. This 

provides us with a great opportunity to inform and influence positive change. Over the last few years, feedback from 

the SEND Community has been clear that currently the offer is not meeting their needs. PACC have asked for a meeting 

with commissioners and service managers to discuss how the redesign can be coproduced using your experiences to 

improve the quality and impact of this service. 

We understand that the service will continue to be delivered by The Childrens Society while an alternative offer is 

developed. 



   

Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin Children and 

Young People’s Mental Health Services - BeeU 

Contract Update 

  

 

Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin children’s emotional wellbeing and mental health services 

are provided by BeeU, for children and young people up to the age of 25. The service is 

delivered by Midlands Partnership University NHS Foundation Trust (MPFT) and also 

provides neurodevelopmental assessments for children – autism (ages 5 to 18) and ADHD 

(ages 6 to 18). 

  

Since 2017, MPFT has worked in partnership to deliver the BeeU service, including The 

Children’s Society’s Beam service (which provides emotional wellbeing support through 

face-to-face drop-ins in Shrewsbury and Wellington); Kooth (a website open to 11-19-year-

olds offering 24/7 emotional support on an anonymous basis); and Healios (which provides 

online psychological therapies). 

 

MPFT's contract to provide the BeeU service has been extended until 31 March 2025.  As 

part of this extended contract, MPFT will continue to deliver BeeU in partnership with 

Healios and Kooth. The sub-contract with The Children’s Society Beam service will come 

to an end. This decision was informed by engagement where the views of children and 

families were sought and from service user feedback. 

 

In replacement of this sub-contracted service, MPFT will continue to support children and 

families via an alternative service provision. This will prioritise a reduction in both the 

numbers of children and young people awaiting access to appropriate assessment and 

support, and the length of time they are waiting. There will be a greater focus on providing 

accessible services to children, young people and families; this is likely to include a growth 

in the prevention offer within schools. 

 

To ensure the BeeU service continues to serve the needs of Shropshire, Telford and 

Wrekin residents and is fit for the future we remain committed to working collaboratively 

with all our partners, stakeholders, service users and the public.  Our goal is to shape 

future services collectively, making sure that children, young people, and their families are 

central to the design and have a key role in decision-making. 

 

If you would like to get involved or provide any feedback on the BeeU service, please 

contact: stw.getinvolved@nhs.net 

 

For more information on the BeeU service and how to access emotional wellbeing and 

mental services, contact the BeeU Access Team on 0300 124 0093 or visit the BeeU 

website.  

  

 
 

Issued by NHS Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin Communications Team. 

Email: stw.communications@nhs.net  

 

   

 

mailto:stw.getinvolved@nhs.net
https://nhs.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ba71eb5a5e757422ab1809f43&id=44e24994c0&e=0d6926f673
mailto:shrccg.communicationsteam@nhs.net
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http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/6-month-review-of-the-shropshire-send-accelerated-progress-plan


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Congratulations Callum! 

 

Callum who is a Foundation Studies learner from Walford 

studying Level 1 Skills for Living and Work has been 

nominated for the High Sheriff of Shropshire's 

Outstanding Young Citizen award!   

 

Callum will be attending the awards evening on the 6th of 

March and has been nominated in recognition of his 

volunteering work with three local charity shops, which 

started as a successful work placement last year. He also 

has a paid job and supports others within his community 

along with his father. 

Callum is an active member of the PACC Buddies group 

and all his friends from the group are very proud of his 

achievement. 

A Voice for Hidden Disabilities - Lucy Small and Special Guest Anna Redding 

Anna was starved of oxygen at birth, and in 
this episode she chats with clinical 
negligence solicitor, Lucy Small about the 
challenges she faced during school.  Anna 
draws portraits using a lightbox, street 
dances and has ambitions of becoming an 
actor in a soap. 
She highlights hidden disabilities and how 
many people struggle with special 
needs.  Anna would like to see people have 
more patience and be less judgemental. 

 

https://podcasts.apple.com/gb/podcast/the-legal-lounge-from-lblaw-co-uk/id1582449235?i=1000646812810


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nerdy is a gaming cafe in Shrewsbury where everyone is welcome. It has a huge range of board games on 

offer, a digital gaming wall and great coffee, milkshakes and food. It is a relaxed and understanding 

environment, that is ideal for school holiday, weekend or afterschool outing and they have a special carers 

offer too! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cycling 4 All Shropshire 

Cycling 4 All Shropshire offer opportunities for people with disabilities and long-term health conditions to take part in 

cycling in a safe and fun way. It is a small, volunteer group that provides general advice, support and information on all 

aspects of inclusive cycling. The group has access to  adapted bikes, trikes and tandems and will work with individuals to 

build the confidence to get on a bike and enjoy cycling.   

You can find them at on the 3rd Saturday of the month for Peddle in the Park, held at the William Clement Memorial near 

Greyfriars Bridge, where you can try out their bikes and get some advice on cycling.   They also run regular Peddle Outs 

which offer the chance to enjoy a social ride with others. 

If you want to know more, you click below or Facebook page @Shropshire4All.  You can also meet members of the group 

at the Cycling Café every Wednesday 12pm – 1pm at Shrewsbury Sports Village, which is followed by a ‘Peddle for Heath’ 

session on the cycling track. 

 

https://www.cycling4allshropshire.co.uk/


 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


